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OVER NINETY YEARS OF SERVICE AND PROTECTION
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... a natural 
leader who instills 
confidence and 
raises morale.

CJIS Program Mgr. Scott Robinson (Q/CJIS)
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Ott
o Celebrates



PATROL NEWS  September | October 2024   13



14  PATROL NEWS  September | October 2024 

PRESERVING MEMORIES: 
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FROM SCHOOL OF POLICE 
STAFF AND COMMAND 

GRIGGS  
GRADUATES
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   In August 1941, State Attorney General Roy McKittrick issued 
an opinion that because troopers were paid from highway funds, 
they could make arrests only for offenses growing out of traffic 
and criminal violations actually observed on the state maintained 
highways.
   Public sentiment rose quickly against McKittrick’s opinion and was 
expressed well by a Moberly newspaper after the Patrol assisted 
in capturing two dangerous felons in Randolph County. It read, 
(condensed) “Don’t tell the attorney general, but the Patrol had 
quite a hand in capturing two fleeing convicts last week after they 
had stabbed one man, kidnapped two women, and wrecked three 
cars. The attorney general’s opinion says that the Patrol should 
have stayed on the highways watching for traffic violators, and the 
terrorists should have been free from interference by the Patrol 
unless a crime was seen being committed on the highway. The 

arrest was made on the Chicago & Alton Railroad tracks. According 
to the attorney general, the patrolmen could have waved to the 
fugitives from the highway, but had no authority to cross a fence to 
stop the terror. Tut, tut, all very unconstitutional! Maybe no charges 
should be filed against the two young knife toters. The people of 
Randolph County hardly agree. We have the idea that dangerous 
criminals should be caught as quickly as possible, no matter who 
puts up the money.”
   In 1943, Patrol law was changed so that up to 10% of Patrol 
appropriations could come from general revenue for criminal work. 
The next significant legislation in this area came in 1983, with the 
passage of the drug and crime control bill.
   (This article was printed originally in the August 1983 issue of the 
Patrol News. Captain Raub is now retired.)

By Cpl. Ernest M. Raub, (F)

The 1942 Chevrolet was the first patrol car to have "State Patrol" painted in bold letters on the side doors and the car's number painted on 
the top of the car. The number on top of the car made it easier for patrol aircraft to identify the trooper from the air. Trooper Tom Pasley 
traveled the state to paint every patrol vehicle.
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YEARS AGO10
SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2014 — The September/October 
2014 edition of the Patrol News included an article 
celebrating Troop B's Sergeant Jeffery C. Creech 
and Trooper Steve R. Peterson as the July 2014 DPS 
Employees of the Month. Sgt. Creech and Tpr. Peterson 
risked their lives to rescue two individuals whose 
vehicle had become disabled while trying to cross 
over a low water crossing. Creech and Peterson found 
the vehicle had shifted and was moving downstream, 
so they launched a Patrol boat into the raging waters 
to rescue both individuals.

YEARS AGO50
SEPTEMBER 1974 — The cover of the September 
1974 Patrol News featured a photo of Patricia 
Ruth Wright and Bridget Ann Cronin (Hug) 
being welcomed to the Academy by Captain 
James H. Dickson as they reported as part 
of the 43rd Recruit Class. They were the first 
women in Missouri selected to enter Patrol 
recruit training. The caption stated that the 
women would "receive the same intensive 
five months of instruction as the men recruits."

YEARS AGO40
OCTOBER 1984 — The October 1984 issue of the 
Patrol News featured an article of the Patrol's 
work to close two clandestine labs, one in Hickory 
County and the other in Stone County. Patrol 
Chemists Afton L. Ware and Everett H. Markway 
were called out to assist in the investigations of 
the two labs. The lab in Hickory County contained 
marijuana, methamphetamine, and another 
controlled substance in large quantities. The 
lab in Stone County had enough chemicals 
to produce known controlled substances in 
significant quantities.

YEARS AGO20
SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER 2004 — The cover of 
the September/October 2004 Patrol News 
featured photos of Troopers James E. Lowary 
and Antonio Sandoval Jr. with then Colonel 
Roger D. Stottlemyre at the graduation 
ceremony for the 82nd Recruit Class. Tpr. 
Lowary received the Superintendent's Award 
from Col. Stottlemyre. This edition also featured 
an article of "Recollections" commemorating 
the 50th anniversary of the 1954 prison riot in 
Jefferson City, MO. The article included first-
hand accounts of the riot from many retired 
members of the Patrol, including retired Lt. 
Col. Paul V. Volkmer.

SEPTEMBER 1994 — The cover of the September 1994 
Patrol News featured a photo of small child receiving 
a Junior Trooper sticker from a trooper at the Missouri 
State Fair. Otto first attended the fair in 1969, and to 
celebrate the anniversary, the Public Information and 
Education Division threw Otto a surprise party, serving 
cake and punch to the first 200 people who stopped 
by to say happy anniversary to Otto. Retired Colonel Al 
R. Lubker, the man who created Otto, was on hand to 
share memories with the crowd.

30



24  PATROL NEWS  September | October 2024 

MISSOURI STATE HIGHWAY PATROL
General Headquarters

P.O. Box 568
1510 E. Elm St.

Jefferson City, MO 65102-0568

@MSHPTrooperGHQ   
@MSHPTrooperA   
@MSHPTrooperB   
@MSHPTrooperC   
@MSHPTrooperD   
@MSHPTrooperE   
@MSHPTrooperF  
@MSHPTrooperG   

Recruiting: 1-800-796-7000      Email: mshppied@mshp.dps.mo.gov      Home Page: http://www.statepatrol.dps.mo.gov             www.facebook.com/motrooper mshptrooper
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Cpl. Ron Metteer (C), Sgt. Collin Stosberg (Q/RCOD), Capt. Danielle Heil (Q/RCOD), Tpr. Mike 
Malone (Q/RCOD), Tpr. Rich Stewart (Q/RCOD), and Tpr. Dennis Pogue (C) strike a jubilant 
pose with cadets from the Youth Academy.

@MSHPTrooperH   
@MSHPTrooperI   
@MSHPTrooperDDCC   
@MSHPColonel   
@MSHPRecruiting   
@MSHP_CVE   
@MSHPCrimeLab  
@MSHP_DVSD


